July 30, 2018 Public Hearing & Called Meeting (continued)

[bookmark: _GoBack]WHITE COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING HELD

MONDAY, JULY 30, 2018 AT 4:30 P.M.

The White County Board of Commissioners held a 2018 Millage Rate Public Hearing (3 of 3) on Monday, July 30, 2018 at 4:30 p.m. in the Board Room of the Administration Building. Present for the meeting were: Chairman Travis Turner, Commissioner Terry Goodger, Commissioner Lyn Holcomb, Commissioner Edwin Nix, Commissioner Craig Bryant, County Manager Michael Melton, Finance Director Jodi Ligon, and County Clerk Shanda Murphy.

Chairman Turner called the public hearing to order.

Mr. Melton made the following presentation of the proposed 2018 millage rate:
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Chairman Turner opened floor for public comment.

Mr. Pat Murphy, 49 Lakemont Road Cleveland, GA – Mr. Murphy asked for confirmation that the tax digest had been finalized. Mr. Melton explained that the digest had been finalized and forwarded to the Board and based on the FY 2019 approved budget the millage rate of 11.25 was needed in order to fund the revenue needed for the approved budget.  Mr. Murphy asked if the net digest had not increased by $41,484,412.00 would the millage rate need to be higher than 11.25. Chairman Turner clarified that if the digest had not increased the millage rate would have had to be higher or expenses would have to be lower. Mr. Murphy asked under what circumstances the Board would have a referendum on the millage rate. Mr. Melton clarified that the only time a referendum is held on the setting of the millage rate is in the case of establishing special tax districts of which White County does not have and the millage rate associated with the general fund is not set by referendum. Commissioner Bryant emphasized the stability of the millage rate over the past 17 years Mr. Murphy stated that he fully supported the pay increases provided to employees in the FY 2019 budget in order to attract and retain qualified employees. 

With no further public comments, Chairman Turner closed the floor.

The public hearing was adjourned at 4:51 p.m.

WHITE COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF THE CALLED MEETING HELD

MONDAY, JULY 30, 2018

The White County Board of Commissioners held a Called Meeting on Monday, July 30, 2018 in the Board Room of the Administration Building. Present for the meeting were: Chairman Travis Turner, Commissioner Terry Goodger, Commissioner Lyn Holcomb, Commissioner Edwin Nix, Commissioner Craig Bryant, County Manager Michael Melton, Finance Director Jodi Ligon, and County Clerk Shanda Murphy.

Chairman Turner called the meeting to order at 4:51 p.m.

Chairman Turner stated that the Board had adopted a balanced budget in June 2018 and all required millage rate increase (which supported the approved budget) advertisements and public hearings had been held in accordance with state law.

Upon a motion made by Commissioner Bryant, seconded by Chairman Turner there was vote to set the 2018 millage rate at 11.25. During discussion, Commissioner Goodger stated that he had not voted in favor of the FY 2019 budget; therefore he would not be in favor of the proposed millage rate of 11.25. Commissioner Goodger, Commissioner Holcomb, and Commissioner Nix opposed the motion. The motion failed by a 2-3 vote. 

Commissioner Nix noted the improvements to the economy and construction activity in White County. He stated that the county’s fund balance had been reduced as much as it could be during the difficult economic times. He clarified that the approved budget was adopted prior to receiving the final digest; however he felt that revenues would come in higher than projected for FY 2019 and he did not think a millage rate of 11.25 would be necessary. Commissioner Nix suggested looking at increasing revenue projections in other areas and reducing fund balance in order to make up the $683,787.00 in revenue needed to set the millage rate at 10.50.

Chairman Turner stated that the current fund balance of 1.8 months ($2,859,757.00) did not need to be reduced any further in his opinion. Mr. Melton advised that a budget amendment would be required if the millage rate was set any lower than 11.25.   

Commissioner Holcomb stated that he felt the required revenue would be reached easily.

Upon a motion made by Commissioner Bryant, seconded by Chairman Turner there was a vote to set the 2018 millage rate at 11.00 (thereby requiring a $227,929.00 amendment to the FY 19 budget). Commissioner Goodger, Commissioner Holcomb, and Commissioner Nix opposed the motion. The motion failed by a 2-3 vote. 

Upon a motion made by Commissioner Holcomb, seconded by Commissioner Goodger there was a vote to set the 2018 millage rate at 10.75 (thereby requiring a $455,858.00 amendment to the FY 19 budget made by an increase in FY 19 revenue projections and decreasing FY 19 expense projections – no further reduction in fund balance). Commissioner Nix, Commissioner Bryant, and Chairman Turner voted in favor of the motion. The motion passed by a 5-0 vote thereby adopting County Resolution No. 2018-17 and other associated documents:
WHITE COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

	RESOLUTION NO. 2018-17

	A RESOLUTION SETTING THE YEAR 2018 MILLAGE RATE

WHEREAS, the White County Board of Commissioners is the taxing Authority of White County; and

WHEREAS, the digest for the taxable year 2018 has been established; and

WHEREAS, the White County Board of Commissioners has adopted a budget for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2018, wherein there is included a portion of revenues to be derived from property taxes; and

WHEREAS, the White County Board of Education has approved an M&O millage rate for the taxable year 2018, along with no school bond millage rate;

NOW, THEREFORE, the White County Board of Commissioners hereby sets the taxable year 2018 millage rate for the incorporated and unincorporated areas as follows:

County portion		-		10.75;
State portion		-	                  .00;
School portion		-		17.481; 
School Bond portion		-		0.0; and
Total				28.231		Attest: 

s/Shanda Murphy
Shanda Murphy, County Clerk


RESOLVED, this 30th day of July 2018 by a 5-0 vote of the 
WHITE COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
s/Travis C. Turner
                                                                                                                                          Travis C. Turner, Chairman


Upon a motion made by Commissioner Bryant, seconded by Commissioner Goodger there was a unanimous vote to adopt the meeting minutes of the:
June 11, 2018 Public Hearing & Called Meeting; 
June 18, 2018 Called Meeting and Budget Hearing; 
June 26, 2018 Called Meeting; 
July 9, 2018 Called Meeting; 
July 19, 2018 Millage Public Hearing & Called Meeting (a.m.); and
July 19, 2018 Millage Public Hearing (p.m.).

Ms. Mary Jane Henneke, County Attorney, explained that a $222,493.00 judgement was issued against Mr. Stephen Foster as a lien by White County in 2005 related to 20 acres he owned in The Grove Neighborhood. In 2010, Mr. Foster conveyed by warranty deed – 1 acre of the associated property to Bruce & Darlene Lewis. At this time the Lewis’s are looking to sale the 1 acre tract and would like to clear the lien against their property. Ms. Henneke had applied a pro-rata approach and calculated $11,541.75 for 75 Mountain Creek Circle Parcel # 074 159 003 and recommended that the Board accept this settlement offer which would leave the original remaining lien intact against Mr. Foster and the other associated property. 

Upon a motion made by Commissioner Nix, seconded by Commissioner Holcomb there was a unanimous vote to accept a $11,541.75 settlement offer related to the lien against 75 Mountain Creek Circle Parcel # 074 159 003.

Ms. Henneke presented a class action lawsuit for which the White County Board of Commissioners is eligible to participate in against the U.S. Federal Government related to unpaid Payment In Lieu of Taxes (PILT) due to White County. She estimated that the amount due to White County was approximately $70,000.00 less attorney’s fees and court costs for the 2015, 2016, and 2017 fiscal years. 

Upon a motion made by Commissioner Goodger, seconded by Commissioner Nix there was a unanimous vote to participate in the class action law suit against the U.S. Federal Government related to unpaid Payment In Lieu of Taxes (PILT) due to White County for 2015, 2016, and 2017. 

Mr. Joe Gailey, Director of Recreation, presented the 2018-2019 agreement for the use of facilities in the provision of soccer program services with the Rapids Futbol Club of Habersham.

Upon a motion made by Commissioner Nix, seconded by Commissioner Holcomb there was a unanimous vote to approve the 2018-2019 agreement for the use of facilities in the provision of soccer program services with the Rapids Futbol Club of Habersham.

Mr. Melton presented the bids received for the construction of restroom facilities at Freedom Park and Yonah Preserve. He stated that the bids came in much higher than expected and following a thorough review of the bids - the project engineer had submitted a recommendation to the Board that all bids be rejected.

Upon a motion made by Commissioner Nix, seconded by Commissioner Holcomb there was a unanimous vote to reject all bids received for the construction of restroom facilities at Freedom Park and Yonah Preserve. There was a consensus that options to move this project forward would be discussed at the next work session. 

Chairman Turner suggested that the Board consider tabling the consideration of bids received for resurfacing Bonnie Pearl Lane, Hawthorne Drive, and Cedar Hollow Road in order to provide staff time to meet with the SPLOST Manager in order to confirm that sufficient funds had been encumbered for the project. Commissioner Goodger also asked that staff bring a recommendation to the Board regarding the trees in the island on Bonnie Pearl Lane due to the damage the tree roots are causing to the roadway. 

Upon a motion made by Commissioner Goodger, seconded by Commissioner Nix there was a unanimous vote to table awarding the bid for resurfacing Bonnie Pearl Lane, Hawthorne Drive, and Cedar Hollow Road.

Upon a motion made by Commissioner Holcomb, seconded by Commissioner Bryant there was a unanimous vote to appoint Ms. Jennifer Scalia to the AVITA Community Partners Board for a three (3) year term to expire June 30, 2021 (previously held by Mr. Brian Alexander).

Upon a motion made by Commissioner Bryant, seconded by Commissioner Goodger there was a unanimous vote to appoint Ginevra Boyes to the White County Development Authority for a six (6) year term to expire June 30, 2024 (previously held by Mr. Bob Oliver). 

Upon a motion made by Commissioner Holcomb, seconded by Commissioner Nix there was a unanimous vote to re-appoint Ms. Nita Decker to the Helen / White County Convention & Visitors Bureau Board of Directors for a two (2) year term to expire June 30, 2020.

Mr. Melton presented a 12 month lease with a 6 month option following the initial year for the White County Department of Family & Children’s Services. He noted that the Board had initially asked that the state vacate the offices in 12 months; however the State Properties Commission had requested a 6 month option in addition to the 12 months to provide them ample time to relocate their offices. Mr. Melton stated this would finalize the lease until December 31, 2019.

Upon a motion made by Commissioner Nix, seconded by Commissioner Goodger there was a unanimous vote to approve the 12 month lease with a 6 month option following the initial year for the White County Department of Family & Children’s Services – through December 31, 2019. 

Ms. Jodi Ligon, Finance Director, presented the monthly financial status report (see attached). 

Upon a motion made by Commissioner Bryant, seconded by Commissioner Holcomb there was a unanimous vote to officially designate Ms. Jodi Ligon as the county’s Finance Director – with her title no longer being Interim Finance Director. 

Commissioner Edwin Nix asked staff for details concerning Mr. Charlie Britt’s Project off Hwy 75 North. Mr. John Sell, Director of Community & Economic Development, gave a summary of the project requirements and where Mr. Britt was in meeting those. Commissioner Nix asked that Mr. Sell forward him an email of this summary. 

Mr. Melton had no comments.

There was no public participation.

It was confirmed that a meeting would not be held on Monday, August 6, 2018 – with the next regularly scheduled Work Session & Called Meeting being Monday, August 27, 2018.
Upon a motion made by Commissioner Nix, seconded by Commissioner Goodger there was a unanimous vote to adjourn the meeting. 


The minutes of the July 30, 2018 Public Hearing & Called Meeting are hereby approved as stated this 27th day of August, 2018. 

WHITE COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

s/Travis C. Turner
Travis C. Turner, Chairman

s/Terry D. Goodger
Terry D. Goodger, District 1

s/Lyn Holcomb
Lyn Holcomb, District 2

s/Edwin Nix
Edwin Nix, District 3

s/Craig Bryant
Craig Bryant, District 4

s/Shanda Murphy
Shanda Murphy, County Clerk
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+ The Board of Commissioners has announced and
advertised a millage rate of 11.25% for the taxyear
2018, This is an increase from the 2017 tax year
millage rate of 9.998%.

* FY2019 approved budget totals $18,925,734. The.
proposed millage rate of 11.25% will provide
$10,256,811in property tax revenue.





image4.png
White County Millage Rates

10 Year History on Fiscal Years
County Portion Only





image5.png
White County Millage Rates
History of Reported Revenues

919 $9,621,185.
2010 919 $9,560.384.
20m 919 $9,386738.
2012 919 $8.919309
2013 919 $8,059536°
2014 9168 §7,567,792°
2015 9168 $7451893°
2016 9168 §7,794738°
2017 9908 $8,545,208°

2018 1125 TED @ Aust





image6.png
IEEEEEEEE—————,
Taxes Levied on
Real Estate & Personal

Property Only

(As of 2016 the State is no longer a component)

County.(oniy portion

controled by B0C) Proposed 0% $10,256,811
SCOOI (setby school 017481
boardiadopied 6yB00)  Proposed 0% $15,227,608

Totals. 028731 100.0% 525484419





image7.png

image8.png
—
Example...

Impact on Average Homeowner
(County Portion Only)

0% $120000 5200000

Rate 125 125

County Tax ~ $1,350.00 $2,250.00





image9.png
Allocation of Tax Dollars

on $300,000 home
(40% value = $120,000)

2018 $1,350.00 $2,097.72 $3,M7.72





image10.png
July 12, 2018
White County News Ad





image1.png
White County
Board of
Commissioners

Tax Year 2018
Millage Rate

July 30,2018




image2.png
R EEEEEEE——S
Millage Rate ......

+ Percentage figure applied to the value of your property to calculate
your property tax liabiity. A “mill” equals one dollar of tax on every
thousand dollars of taxable value. Tax dollars are used to fund the cost
of governmental operations and services each year.

+ The White County Assessors office determines the fair marketvalue of
property, which is then taxed 40% of the value.

- The Tax Commissioner takes the information, applies the millage set by
the governing authority, then bills and collects the taxes.





